



إدارة الامتحانات والاختبارات

قسم الامتحانات العامة

امتحان شهادة الدراسة الثانوية العامة لعام ٢٠٢٤

(وثيقة محمية/محمود)

د س

مدة الامتحان: ٠٠ : ٢

اليوم والتاريخ: الثلاثاء ٢٠٢٤/٧/٩

رقم الجلوس:

المبحث: اللغة الإنجليزية/مسار التعليم الثانوي المهني الشامل رقم المبحث: 354

رقم النموذج: (١)

الفرع: الفروع المهنية

اسم الطالب:

ملحوظة مهمة: أجب عن الأسئلة الآتية جميعها وعددها (٤)؛ بحيث تكون إجابتك عن السؤال الأول على نموذج الإجابة (ورقة القارئ الضوئي)، وتكون إجابتك عن باقي الأسئلة على دفتر الإجابة، علماً أن عدد صفحات الامتحان (٤).

Question One:

اختر رمز الإجابة الصحيحة في كل فقرة مما يأتي، ثم ظلّل بشكل غامق الدائرة التي تشير إلى رمز الإجابة في نموذج الإجابة (ورقة القارئ الضوئي) فهو النموذج المعتمد (فقط) لاحتساب علامتك في هذا السؤال، علماً أن عدد فقراته (٣٠)، وانتبه عند تظليل إجابتك أن رمز الإجابة (A) على ورقة الأسئلة يقابله (أ) على ورقة القارئ الضوئي، و(B) يقابله (ب)، و(C) يقابله (ج)، و(D) يقابله (د).

For items (1-30), read each one carefully then choose from A, B, C, or D the correct answer to complete each of the following sentences.

1. Nawal and Arwa ----- a friendly and welcoming atmosphere for their guests.
A) create B) creation C) creative D) creatively
2. If we take ----- more often, there will be fewer cars on the roads, which will result in cleaner air in our cities.
A) negative effects B) economic growth C) urban planning D) public transport
3. Our weather is very ----- . It can be hot today and cold tomorrow.
A) vary B) variation C) variable D) variably
4. In our country, people generally ----- when they are introduced to each other for the first time.
A) shake hands B) do a deal
C) tell a joke D) give a business card
5. An ----- is a plan or a decision that two or more people have made.
A) extraction B) agreement C) inoculation D) inheritance
6. Farmers ----- their fields because more food means better harvests.
A) fertile B) fertilise C) fertilisation D) fertiliser
7. We need to make our network more ----- against attacks by hackers.
A) enclosed B) domestic C) secure D) adaptable
8. Rami is a very ----- student and he works very hard.
A) keen B) outweigh C) rewarding D) regional

SEE PAGE TWO...

PAGE TWO

- SEE PAGE THREE...**

PAGE THREE

23. If you ----- the lights, you would not have fallen over.
A) has switched on B) had switched on
C) would have switched on D) would switch on
24. If we had listened to the radio, we ----- the news.
A) hear B) would hear C) would have heard D) had heard
25. If Tareq ----- harder, he would reach his goals.
A) try B) will try C) tried D) would try
26. If I pass the exam, I ----- a celebration party.
A) organises B) had organised C) would organise D) will organise
27. I will be there on time ----- something goes wrong.
A) unless B) as long as C) provided that D) when
28. In my spare time ----- I help elderly people-----and I can see the difference that medicines can make to their lives -----
A) , / , / . B) . / , / . C) , / , / ? D) , / ! / .
29. Al-Kindi was a true -----.
A) bolymath B) polimath C) polymath D) polymeth
30. Do you think the wheel was the most important ----- ever -----
A) envintion / . B) invention / ? C) infention / . D) invantion / !

عزيزي الطالب: أجب عن الأسئلة (الثاني والثالث والرابع) على دفتر إجابتك فهو المعتمد فقط لاحتساب علامتك في هذه الأسئلة.

Question Two: (30 points)

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

Business Studies is a popular **choice** for students who are choosing a degree course in the UK. We went to meet twenty-two-year-old Ricky Miles, who is about to graduate in Business Studies.

What exactly have you studied over those four years?

Quite a lot! Maths, of course, Accounting, Finance and Economics. Oh yes, Marketing and Sales, too. I also did a course in Management, which is about recruiting and managing staff, and how to deal with conflict, and a course in Advertising. We all had to do IT, too, because computer skills are essential.

What did you most enjoy about the degree?

The work experience, definitely. One of the companies offered me paid work last summer, so I managed to get even more experience that way.

What kind of company was that, and what did you do there?

It was a company that provides financial products – savings and pensions, mostly. At first I just ‘shadowed’ different people. Then I did quite a lot of checking for them – you know, checking their calculations. When I went back in the summer, I was in the sales department. My job was to follow up web enquiries, and send out further information to possible clients.

1. The text states two examples of financial products. Write them down. (4 points)
2. What did Ricky Miles study in the course of Management? (6 points)
3. What does the underlined word "their" refer to? (5 points)

SEE PAGE FOUR...

PAGE FOUR

4. Why did Ricky Miles have to do IT? (5 points)
5. What is the name of Ricky's degree? (5 points)
6. Find the phrase in the text that means "a period of time that someone spends working in a particular place." (5 points)

Question Three: (30 points)

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

Although megaprojects vary in terms of size and cost, they are all, by definition, expensive, public projects that attract a high level of interest and media coverage. Masdar City, which began its development in 2006 CE, will be the world's first carbon-neutral, zero-waste artificially-created city. The city will run entirely on renewable energy sources. It is built on an advanced energy grid which monitors exactly how much electricity is being used by every outlet in the complex.

Furthermore, in order to reduce its carbon footprint, Masdar City will be a car-free zone, designed to be pedestrian and cycle-friendly. Electric, driverless cars will operate as public transport vehicles, and the city will be connected to other locations by a network of roads and railways.

Energy will be provided by solar power and wind farms, and there are also plans to build the world's largest hydrogen plant. A desalination plant will be used to provide the city's water, with 80% of water used being recycled.

The current residents of Masdar City are all students at the Masdar Institute of Science and Technology, a university whose students are fully committed to finding solutions to the world's energy problems.

1. The text states some sources of energy. Write down two of them. (6 points)
2. What is the purpose of having a car-free zone in Masdar City? (5 points)
3. What is the benefit of the energy grid that Masdar City is built on? (5 points)
4. Write down the sentence which shows how Masdar City will be provided with water. (5 points)
5. What does the underlined word "its" refer to? (5 points)
6. What is the main goal of the current residents of Masdar City? (4 points)

Question Four: (20 points)

Free Writing

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 80 words on ONE of the following:

1. There are a lot of skills that a person should have in order to be successful at work. Write an essay describing some of these skills and how they can make a person successful.
2. The importance of vocational education in schools and how it is considered a useful tool towards future jobs. Why it is needed, how to prepare schools and how to convince students to join such a choice.

THE END